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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 22 October 2012 at Honiton Town Council

Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Vernon Whitlock (Chair)


Cllr Les Bayliss

Cllr Nick Cornwell



Cllr Peter Corke
Cllr David Foster (Mayor)


Cllr Marianne Harman

Cllr Peter Halse (Deputy Mayor)


Cllr John Zarczynski

Cllr John Taylor





In Attendance

Cllr Roy Coombs

Cllr Les Lunt

Cllr Sharon Pavey

Mrs Lyn Hargood

Town Clerk/RFO

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO elect

12/10
Election of Vice Chairman

It was proposed that Cllr Harman be elected the Vice Chairman of the Committee. This was seconded and unanimously agreed. 

12/11
Apologies for Absence

Cllr Howard (S)
12/12
Declarations of Interest

None declared

12/13
Lists of Cheques
The RFO had circulated lists of cheques drawn in July, August and September 2012. These were discussed and the RFO answered queries raised by Members. It was agreed to recommend the lists of cheques to the Town Council for approval.

12/14
Income and Expenditure First Half
The RFO had circulated Income and Expenditure for the first half of the financial year and this was discussed. The committee agreed to recommend the Income and Expenditure for the First Half to the Town Council for approval.

12/15
Draft Precept
The RFO had circulated a report and draft precept following meetings with the Chair of Finance and the Mayor.  The recommendations were discussed and the RFO was asked to make the following adjustments :
· Delete reference to The Glen and increase budget for Roundball Wood by £150 to cover costs of storage of tools

· Increase general marketing for the town to £1500

· Delete increase to reserves of £1500

It was noted that no increase would be made to the precept to cover the costs of the Beehive Community Complex.

Subject to these adjustments, the committee agreed to recommend the Precept to the Town Council for approval. 

12/16
Members’ Allowances

Members discussed the Clerk’s paper on Members’ Allowances for 2012/13 and agreed to recommend to the Town Council that no increase be made, resulting in an allowance of £305 (7% of EDDC allowance).

12/17
Investment of PWLB Loan

Following discussion it was agreed that the RFO should invest the £475,000 (second part of PWLB Loan) for six months at 1.65%.

12/18
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm.

Signed Chair

12 November 2012


